
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
September 15, 1943 

 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 
in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P.M. Councilmen present and 
answering at roll call were: Carson, Ross, Hoisington, Boston, 
Treece, Campbell and President Robb. Also present were City 
Manager Brownson, City Attorney Banks and City Clerk Tomlinson. 
 
 The minutes of the regular meeting held September 1st were 
read and approved. 
 
 L. D. Harper and D. L. Leach, who have recently purchased the 
Money Saver Market presented an application for a 3.2 beer 

license. It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by 
Councilman Campbell that the license be granted. Motion carried. 
 
 It was reported to the Council that through an oversight, the 
Barbour Brothers operating the Money Saver Grocery & Market had 
not paid meat and cigarette licenses for the past three years. It 
was moved by Councilman Ross and seconded by Councilman Carson 
that this matter be referred to the City Attorney for collection. 
Motion carried. 
 
 Laycock Garage at 224 N. 7th requested permission to widen 
their driveway to 16 feet. It is now 12 feet. It was moved by 
Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman Hoisington that the 
request be granted. Motion carried. 

 
A letter to the Mesa County Commissioners from the Eagle Co. 
Commissioners asking the support of all Counties and Cities in 
getting the D. & R. G. R. R. Co. to reinstate Trains No. 15 and 
16. It was moved by Councilman Campbell and seconded by Councilman 
Treece that the City Manager confer with the Railroad Officials on 
this matter. Motion carried. 
 
 The matter of maintaining roads and streets which divide the 
City limits from the County was discussed again. The Commissioners 
have requested that the City take over North 12th Street from 
North Avenue to Elm Avenue and that they would look after the 
maintenance of North 7th Street and Orchard Avenue. It was moved 
by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman Treece that the 

tentative agreement between the City Manager and the County 
Commissioners be ratified. Motion carried. 
 
 Mr. Brownson reported that the budget for seal-coating and 
repairing pavement has been expended for the year, but that there 
are sufficient funds in the rest of the Highway Department to 
continue to do considerable work yet this year. The Council 
instructed the City Manager to go ahead and do all possible repair 
work. 
 
 Mr. Brownson reported that the apron in front of the hangar 



at the airport should be graveled and that the hangar should be 

painted, but that there is very little money left in the Airport 
Fund. It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 
Ross that the City Manager be instructed to go ahead and gravel 
the apron in front of the hangar and also have the hangar painted, 
money to be used from the Airport Fund and the balance from the 
Special Contingent Fund. Roll was called on the motion with all 
members of the Council voting AYE. The President declared the 
motion carried. 
 
 Other matters pertaining to the Airport were discussed and a 
committee - Councilmen Carson, Hoisington, and Campbell was 
appointed to be available to assist the City Manager in working 
out the problems in connection with the Airport, if it were found 
to be necessary. 

 
 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 
Boston that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


